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                   CITY OF FORT LAUDERDALE      
                   City Commission Agenda Memo #15-0946   
 REGULAR MEETING 
 
TO:  Honorable Mayor & Members of the  
  Fort Lauderdale City Commission 
 
FROM: Lee R. Feldman, ICMA-CM, City Manager 
 
DATE: August 18, 2015 
 
TITLE: Resolution Approving a License Agreement with the Florida Department of 

Transportation for Right-of-Way Access to Intersections of State Road 
A1A and Seabreeze Boulevard - Upgrades to Sidewalk Ramps 

 

 
Recommendation 
It is recommended that the City Commission adopt a resolution allowing the Florida 
Department of Transportation (FDOT) to access City right-of-way (ROW) at intersections 
of State Road A1A (SR A1A)/Seabreeze Boulevard for the purposes of upgrades to the 
intersection sidewalk ramps within the project limits. 
 
Background 
FDOT has a resurfacing project along SR A1A from the Mercedes River Bridge to 
Sunrise Boulevard. This project will also include upgrades to the sidewalk ramps at 
intersections in order to meet the current Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA) 
requirements. In order to complete this work at intersections along SR A1A/Seabreeze 
Boulevard, FDOT requires a license agreement with the City to access property within 
City ROW at the cross-streets. This license agreement allows FDOT to enter, 
temporarily, onto City property for construction purposes only, and does not convey an 
easement or permanent rights to the property. 
 
The resurfacing project is set to begin construction in February 2016. This agreement 
will be in effect until the completion of the resurfacing project, but no later than 
December 2020. 
 
Resource Impact 
There is no fiscal impact associated with this action.  
 
Strategic Connection 

This item is a Press Play Fort Lauderdale Strategic Plan 2018 initiative, included within 
the Infrastructure Cylinder of Excellence, specifically advancing:  

 Goal 1: Be a pedestrian friendly, multi-modal city. 

 Objective 1: Improve transportation options and reduce congestion by working 
with agency partners. 
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This item advances the Fast Forward Fort Lauderdale 2035 Vision Plan: We Are 
Connected. 
 
Attachments 
Exhibit 1 - FDOT Correspondence 
Exhibit 2 - Overall Plan of Area 
Exhibit 3 - License Agreement 
Exhibit 4 - Proposed Resolution 
 

 
Prepared by: Karen Mendrala, Transportation and Mobility 
 
Department Director: Diana Alarcon, Transportation and Mobility  
 


